Minutes Trustee meeting 3-18-19
Minutes from the February meeting accepted by acclamation.
Financial report - accepted unanimously.

Membership report —Trustee McClure reported 450 active paid, 25 Life memberships, 30 worker and 4
honorary which totals 509 actively supporting our club. 209 were active year prior but have not paid.
Two applicants were approved for membership Ryan On and Aaron Beougher. Beougher was approved
subject to paying an additional $25.00 required for membership. She also brought samples and
estimates from B & B Carpet for the lounge area. A decision on floor covering was delayed until range
complex is totally done and we have a feel for where we stand financially.

Presidents report — Range complex will be receiving around 200 loads of dirt from the widening of
Albers Road servicing the new Ferguson Plant. Thanked those participating in the winter cleanup day
held recently. A number of needed projects were completed. Miller also said John Barker would be
holding a Beginners Day, Saturday, April 13.

Trustee M Mckirnan — is reaching out to Kyle Schulte to get a bid on building the handicap ramp out of
cement which if poured thick enough would also serve as the access drive to the range.

Mike Lehman — reported he is losing two key volunteers, Phil Hofner who is moving to Cincinnati and
Ron Cummins due to knee surgery. As has been the case for years, volunteers to support the shooting
are hard to find.

Nathan Wenning — reported on the cleanup day and partially burning the massive brush pile west of the
pistol range. He also said the balance of the seed came in and has been spread in areas of the CRP
ground.

Chris Weaver — said that 315 tickets had been sold totaling $7875. Said he was going to e mail those that
took tickets to get an accurate picture where we stand.

Tod McKirnan - presented the first draft of new committee compositions. He asked that the trustees
take the ensuing month to review and make changes.

John Lake — said he was going to organize the CRP bills to turn in for a 50% reimbursement. For the CRP
pollinator plots.

Shelly Moorman - reported that two of our three entry doors were left unlocked by the scouts who used
the building over the weekend. She also said there would be an archery camp at the club during the last
week of June and the Passport to Fishing for family and friends would be Saturday May 11.

Tom Cole — asked about dyeing the carpet as a less expensive alternative to purchasing a new flooring
material. He has begun wiring the range buildings. The permits have been approved by the building
people in Troy.

Member Steve Ewry asked the trustees investigate that a tree house built on the rear of a nearby house
on Farnsworth Drive appears to be on our property.

The quarterly membership drawing was held with Mike Ewry winning the 1* prize Electric Smoker; Tom
Hendricks won second prize the spotting scope and Gary Kimmel won the third prize lead sled.



Robin Brogan was introduced as an interested member in the secretary position.



